Hughenden Valley Village Hall Monthly Meeting Minutes
13/05/19
Opening:

20:00 – Michael opened the meeting.
Present:

	Position
	Name
	Position
	Name

	Chair
	Michael Sole 
	Trustee/Fundraising 
	Apologies 

	Art Group 
	Apologies
	MS Society 
	Apologies 

	HAGA
	Apologies
	Residents Association
	Angus Idle 

	Valley Friends 
	Apologies 
	Bookings Secretary  
	Christine Powell 

	Trustee 
	Apologies 
	Village Shop
	Louise Jones

	Conservation Team 
	John Moorby 
	Playground Rep 
	Kerry Franklin

	Treasurer
	Jonathan Hilder 
	Secretary
	Clive Webb

	Parish Council
	Apologies
	Resident
	Roland Wales

	Football Club 
	Apologies 
	
	

	
	

	Item 1. The Chairman’s Welcome 
Michael welcomed everyone to the meeting and reminded everyone the next meeting on June 3rd would be the annual walk, led by John Moorby. 
	

	
	

	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies were received from Andrew Flint, Darryl Beckwith, Diana Gibbons, Judy Biggs, Victoria Bellamy, Neil Bellamy and Joan Steel.
Item 3 - Record of Minutes from the last Meeting  
The Minutes from April’s meeting were amended at the request of Jonathan. The meeting agreed to adjust item 10 to change from

“Michael informed the meeting about the progress on the shop lease. Both parties have met and agreed a lease, it has been sent to the Shop to sign. Jonathan agreed the shop have received it. The Trustees need a response by the end of April otherwise we would have to issue a license, May next update.”

to
“Michael informed the meeting about the progress on the shop lease. Both parties have met and agreed the contents of a lease, it has been sent to the Shop to review. Jonathan agreed the shop have received it. The Trustees need a response by the end of April otherwise we would have to issue a license, May next update.”

Angus wanted to clarify that once the shop had reviewed and agreed the lease it would come back before the village hall committee for approval, the meeting agreed. 

The rest of the minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting. 
	

	
	

	
	

	Item 4 – Matters Arising from the last Meeting 

	Action

	Darryl was not present so with regard to the H&S report it will be carried over to next month. Michael to have separate meeting with Darryl. Carried Over
	Darryl, Michael 

	Christine had raised the T&C’s on booking the village hall were out of date, Kerry, Vicky and Christine have arranged a meeting to review. They will report next month. Carried Over
	Christine, Kerry and Vicky

	Kerry at the March meeting proposed a web site update, cost around £500. Kerry suggested a modern web site using Google Calendar facilities with pages showing activities available. Louise asked if there could be a link to the shop/coffee shop, the meeting agreed with perhaps the use of advertising of local businesses to offset costs.
	Kerry

	Jonathan to meet Manor Estates with regard to snow clearance. Carried Over
	Jonathan

	Michael has arranged a meeting with an architect to draw up plans wrt 20/20 vision.
	Michael

	Michael to arrange a full review of electrics in the halls. Carried Over 
	Michael

	Acoustic panels still to be sited, Michael has two quotes which very much depend on hiring equipment costs. The meeting agreed for Michael to arrange.
	Michael

	New garage door fitted.
	

	Extra Chair trolley delivered.
	

	The lack of cups in the small hall was investigated, it was decided there were enough throughout the whole site. Diana said she would list the correct utensils that each cupboard should have.  Carried Over
	Diana

	Neil has investigated the issue raised last month of spending the excess money from the playground on a table tennis table. He will pass the details on to Kerry. Michael said he would approach the PC for funding. Neil to forward specs to Michael as well, Neil added the Football Club would match funding from the village hall and suggested the hard standing on the side of the football hut to locate. Carried Over
	Kerry/Michael/Neil

	Item 5– Chairman’s Report 
	

	Michael informed the meeting the CCTV has been used for investigation twice this month. Due to GDPR we can only release information to the police. File overwritten every 28 days.
	

	Michael distributed the HPC 125 year celebration leaflet. 
	All


	Item 6 – Treasurers Report 
	

	Jonathan had distributed the April accounts online. 

	

	Item 7 – Secretary’s Report 
	

	Clive informed the meeting that our insurance requirements for checking the playground were as follows: Monthly Check by trained employee/volunteer and Annual Check by authorised independent body. All documentation to be kept. Kerry explained John Moorby would be attending the PC training course and would carry out the monthly checks.
	Kerry and John

	Clive has completed the Land Registry changes for the trustees and this has gone to our solicitor for action.
	Clive

	Item 8 – Booking Sec’s report
	

	Christine advised the meeting that the number of party bookings were down. Jonathan volunteered to analyse, discuss next meeting.
	Christine/Jonathan 

	Christine noticed there were some errors on the HPC 125 Leaflet. Michael to querry with PC.
	Michael

	Item 9 - Maintenance Report 
	

	We are still looking for a maintenance person. Michael has identified a suitable candidate.
	

	Michael has organised that the spotlights had been replaced, and the faulty light switch and broken radiator knob will be repaired this month.
	

	Item 10 – Community Shop Update
	

	Louise thanked Michael on behalf of Simon for the loan of a Gazebo.
	

	The shop is considering to install their own electrical supply.
	Louise

	The shop is 10 years old, Louise explained there were to be celebrations on Thursday and Saturday this week.
	Louise

	There had been two customer complaints at the shop with regard to exiting the car park, some of the neighbour’s foliage has obscured the view up the hill. Michael will investigate
	Michael

	Louise asked the committee if the shop could erect some trellising and pots to cover the exposed kitchen wall. The meeting agreed. Louise also asked if the funding could perhaps be split with the shop, RA and VH, this was agreed in principal depending on costs. Louise to report back next meeting.  
	Louse/John

	Michael informed the meeting about the progress on the shop lease. As there is a delay in the shop reviewing the lease a license has been drawn up on behalf of the trustees and given to the shop for review.
Jonathan asked if the old lease could be put in place for three months to give the shop time to review.

Michael said he would communicate with the trustees and see how they wanted to proceed.
	Michael/Clive/Jonathan
Michael

	Item 11 – Football Club Update
	

	Item 12 Conservation Group
	

	John confirmed the “Conservation Group Walk” will be held on 03/06/19 instead of the usual monthly meeting. Michael to arrange catering with Diana.
	All/John/Michael/Diana

	Item 13 – Fund Raising Update
	

	Vicky looking to organise a “Murder Mystery Evening” on the 28/09/19.
	Vicky

	Michael reminded everyone the “village day” organisation need a chairman if it is to go ahead. Kerry to publicise on Facebook page.
	All/Kerry

	Item 14 – A.O.B.
	

	John asked permission to buy a fork for the conservation group, £40. The meeting agreed.
	John

	Kerry raised the colour of the new gate on the playground, Michael to investigate if it has to be yellow.
	Michael

	Kerry advised the meeting that all the PC medium risk assessment jobs on the playground had now been completed. Keiron has been asked to rake the playground once a week, John volunteered to meet with Keiron and explain what needed doing. 
	Kerry/John/Keiron

	Louise suggested advertising the committee room for rent, the meeting agreed this would be possible if separate toilet facilities could be arranged. Michael to consider with 20/20 vision.
	Michael

	Angus queried the Trustees Responsibilities and The Constitution, Clive and Angus to discuss.
	Clive and Angus

	Angus explained a PC125 event will be held on the field on the 6/07/19. The RA organising a picnic and “fields in trust day”, volunteers requested. 
John explained that the bank cannot be used now due to rare wild flowers.
	Angus/All


	Kerry introduced the Hughenden School fete on the 7 July 2-4pm, everyone invited everyone to attend.
	All


Meeting was adjourned at 21:20 by Michael.
Next meeting 03/06/19, 8pm, Outside Small Hall
Minutes submitted by: Clive Webb.
